e We are still working on our lighting project. We re looking at what it would
cost to put new LED lights within our community.

e We are talking with several companies about getting new LED signs to
broadcast our varies meetings and events. Where it would be seen in town
at the fountain area.

e We spoke with two new entities that is looking to open up business within
our town.

e Mayor, thanked again the Staff and Volunteers who help with our First Pre-
Independence Day -July 4*" Celebration. The ones that attended had a great

“time. We look forward to the second-year of festivities being bigger and
better. |

e Councilwoman Linda Butler is having her Back to School function this
Saturday, July 20'" at Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church, who will host the event
on 321 and 692.

e Councilwoman Butler and Mayor attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for
Family Dollar/ Dollar Stop stores.

e Councilwoman Butler and Mayor formulate a new partnership to help out
those within our community.

WATER AND SEWER REPORT

Joint Municipal Water and Sewer Commission and E. A. Services are still
partnering with the Town working with Kevin and Bubba with our water. If you
see flushing from our hydrants that is a routine schedule that they are doing to
keep the water moving in our community. You will see this periodically.

STREET MAINTENANCE

Carlton Moore had 12 trips to the landfill, grass cutting and basic clean up chores.
Councilman Luongo, asked When Bubba is cleaning tree limbs, if that is a service
the town provides to town residents. Bubba’s indicated it was done in the town
so that no one would burn in town or impact one’s breathing and the elderly,
people who could not haul them off. Therefore, the town volunteer. Mayor,
clarified it is small debris that can be placed in a bag for pick up. Councilman
Martin shared with Luongo and council we did have some guidelines with the
limbs to be less than 3 feet fong. Councilman Luongo wanted to know how the




